



# Lumphanan Community Council

Minutes of Meeting on [DATE]

Meetings held monthly on the first Tuesday evening of the month at 1930 in the kitchen of the Village Hall

		Assigned Initials
1	<p><b><u>Welcome</u></b></p> <p><b>Present:</b> Linda Gray (LG), Gerd Ubelhor (GU), Kenny Bain (KB), Richard Edgar (RE), Tom Clark (TC), Paul Gibb (PG), Steve Maclean (SM), Jane Jeffries (JJ), Geva Blackett (GB)</p> <p><b>Public:</b></p>	
2	<p><b>Apologies:</b> Vivienne Sugden (VS), Ron Bruce (RB), Raymond Mardle (RM)</p> <p><b>Absent:</b></p>	
3	<p><b><u>Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising</u></b></p> <p><b>Minutes:</b> September Minutes approved Proposed: LG, Seconded: RE</p> <p><b>Matters Arising:</b></p> <p>3.1. It was discussed that we haven't seen Peter Argyll for quite some time.</p>	
4	<p><b><u>Correspondence and Updates</u></b></p> <p><b>4.1. Flats behind Desswood. APP/2017/1163</b> Sightline to the North is not compliant. Try to get the speed on Perkhill Rd relooked at (from the Cross into the village towards the Main Rd) – use a speed sign to record people coming down.</p> <p><b>4.2. Discussion on Agenda Template</b> Add a notice on the bottom of the agenda and the minutes for the public to be able to put their opinions forward. Any points to be added to the agenda need to be told to Kenny at least 7 days prior to the meeting.</p> <p><b>4.3. Presentation on Training Seminar</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- It was discussed how to make money go further.</li> <li>- Discussed participation requests from police force, fire service and NHS. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- a way for service users to scrutinize the services</li> <li>- a group within a community to reduce inequalities</li> </ul> </li> <li>- Services want the public to work with them, show evidence of misconduct, give aims they can work towards, discuss what communities can bring to the table.</li> <li>- Jim Savage discussed how to deliver services to your area, do you want to pay for what you get – expanding population means falling amounts of money available.</li> <li>- Have to use the “Place Standard Tool” to apply for anything.</li> <li>- There will be more discussion on this at a presentation in November which will be open to other organisations – gala committee, etc.</li> </ul> <p>KB to speak to Golf Club and Kathleen Massie about venue availability.</p>	<p>ALL</p> <p>KB</p>



# Lumphanan Community Council

Minutes of Meeting on [DATE]

Meetings held monthly on the first Tuesday evening of the month at 1930 in the kitchen of the Village Hall

5	<p><u>Treasurers Report</u></p> <p>We have £2180.80 as of 24<sup>th</sup> August 2017</p>	
6	<p><u>Date of Next Meeting</u></p> <p><b>7<sup>th</sup> November 2017</b></p>	
7	<p><u>Any Other Business</u></p> <p>I. LCC to contact the school about the dog poo situation, ask Jayne Stratton how the LCC can help – GB needs to know where the bins will be.</p> <p>II. Discussed that there was a coffee morning for Reynolds Syndrome and Scoliosis Syndrome</p> <p>III. Hedge cuttings from Faburn Terrace will be put on the property of 4 Faburn Terrace.</p> <p>IV. Augmented Reality App was discussed – it cannot be developed further if no one is using it now</p> <p>V. Aberdeenshire Youth Volunteering Awards Nominations was discussed, if you know of anyone under the age of 18 in Aberdeenshire that does outstanding volunteering you can nominate them for an award by completing short Survey Monkey. <a href="https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/3PTDKXW">https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/3PTDKXW</a> Closing date for nominations is 8<sup>th</sup> NOV 2017</p>	